
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New campaign to protect children groomed to sell drugs

 

Children from Greater Manchester, who have been groomed by criminal gangs, have been found 

selling drugs in places as far away as Devon.  

The grooming consists of adults encouraging children and young people to take part in criminal 

activity by offering gifts, money, food and drink. 

I want to see a new “Fagin Order” – which would make it illegal for adults to contact children and 

young people and entice them into a life of crime, which can include selling Class A drugs such as 

heroin and crack cocaine in towns miles away from home. 

In Parliament ....                           



Scrap “dangerous” recording system for missing children 

 

At least 10,000 children a year could be at ‘terrible risk’ because they receive no active police 
response when they go missing, according a parliamentary inquiry, which I chaired. 

The All Party Parliamentary Group for Runaway and Missing Children has called for a controversial 
police recording system to be scrapped because it leaves missing children in danger. 

Under the system, introduced in 2013, children are classed as either ‘missing’ or ‘absent’ – but only a 
child classed as missing receives an active police response. Some children were recorded as ‘absent’ 
up to 137 times despite many of them being at risk of sexual exploitation and of being groomed to run 
drugs.   

Find a link to the full inquiry report here: https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/sites/default/files/appg-absent-
inquiry-final-report-may-2016-embargoed_0.pdf 

 

         Battle to protect dementia sufferers continues 

I have continued my fight to scrap distressing rules that say that dementia sufferers who die in care 

homes, whilst subject to a Deprivation of Liberty safeguard, are classed as being in “state detention”. 

I took this issue up after being contacted by families distressed at having to wait to bury their loved 

ones because inquests are required into the deaths of dementia sufferers who are subject to a DoLS. 

I put forward an amendment to the Policing and Crime Bill to change the law and will be meeting the 

Home Office minister to press this again soon.   

       Protecting young people from bullying barristers 

My campaign to protect tens of thousands of young child witnesses from bullying barristers, by 

allowing them to have their cross examinations filmed at a pre-trial hearing, is progressing well. I 

recently held another Commons debate to call for the immediate implementation of Section 28 of the 

Youth Justice and Criminal Evidence Act 1999. Three successful pilots have showed that pre-

recording cross examinations saves time, money and heartache and ensures a better quality of 

evidence. The Home Office minister confirmed at the end of my debate that he wanted to see a 

national roll out by the end of the year, starting with those under 18 and for witnesses with mental 

illness. I hope that Stockport Courthouse, recently saved from closure, can be used for taking pre-

recorded evidence. 

______________________________________________________________________ 
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Caring for our carers 

 

 

 

 

I attended the launch of a year-long fundraising partnership between Signpost Stockport, our local 
charity for carers, and Marks & Spencer Stockport, whose staff have voted for Signpost as their 
charity of the year.  Thousands of Stockport people provide unpaid care to help family members and 
friends every day. I am conducting a local survey to find out more about the difficulties carers face.  
Many people have told me that they have had to take early retirement or give up work to care for a 
loved one and others talk about high levels of stress and never having time to yourself. Others spoke 
about never being able to go on holiday or have days off and not seeing their own friends or having a 
social life. If you have caring responsibilities and live within my Stockport constituency, I would be 
grateful if you could spare a few minutes to complete my survey - 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/MMRKWQQ 
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Local Parents victory in school crossing campaign 

 

Congratulations to parents at St Ambrose Catholic Primary School for their successful campaign to 
get a new crossing patrol officer. A mum contacted me last year about dangerous parking outside St 
Ambrose which had led to parents pushchairs were being forced into the road. I joined forces and 
lobbied the council with the parents and head teacher Helen Hilton. 

Women step ahead 

 

It was great to meet up with the Step Ahead Women’s Development Group. The group are currently 

doing super work in Adswood, Bridgehall and Edgeley, running activities such as art, craft and sewing 

lessons; improving English language skills and cooking classes for local women. Here I am pictured 

meeting volunteers Dania, Reeham and Samira. 



Greater Manchester Homeless Library wows Parliament 

 

Homeless people in Greater Manchester and Stockport have handmade the first history of British 
homelessness for an exhibition which had a successful debut at the Houses of Parliament. The 
Homeless Library, made by local homeless people opens up previously untold stories of their lives 
through interviews, artworks, poems and handmade books. It is both a piece of history and a beautiful 
art piece. Many homeless people live as ‘invisibles’ and when they die their very existence sometimes 
leaves no mark. This project opens up an untold chronicle that exists off the pages of official history 

books. 

Stockport Academy’s Student Council win national award 

 

Stockport Academy has been given a prestigious national award for the work it does in engaging its 
students in social and political issues. The Discovering Democracy Award is given to schools that go 

http://anncoffeymp.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/06/IMG_0990.jpg


above and beyond in equipping young people with the knowledge and ability to be active members of 
their community.  

Judges took account of the academy’s regular charity events organized by students, the impact of the 
student council in shaping the development of the academy and the effort taken by staff to engage 
pupils in social issues. The School Council also does amazing work counselling vulnerable students, 
getting healthier options into the school catering menus, fundraising for hampers for local elderly 
people, working with the police to mark bikes and mobile phones, and organising sports days for local 
primary schools.   

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Supporting local businesses 

 

Spectrum Print and Plastics 

 

I was delighted to open a new print room at Spectrum Print and Plastics in Portwood recently and to 
meet Kath Doran, the Managing Director and her committed workforce. The company, which 
manufacture loyalty cards, key fobs and the Stockport library card, are investing in the future. 

Apprentices are our ‘lifeblood’ 

To celebrate National Apprenticeship Week I visited R W Joinery, a Portwood based company which 
has built its local workforce through apprenticeships. It’s important that we continue to attract young 
people into practical trades. I met Jake Stafford, aged 20, an apprentice joiner and Donald Cameron, 
the Production Director, told me: “Provided our apprentices or trainees have the drive to move 
forward, there are no limitations here at R W Joinery. We see them as almost the lifeblood of the 
business.” 



 

Celebrating National Employee Ownership Day 

  

It was a pleasure to visit Rowlinson Knitwear on National Employee Ownership Day this month to 
celebrate the company’s employee-owned status. Rowlinson Knitwear is a specialist knitwear 
company based on Woodbank Mills, off Turncroft Lane which has been employee-owned since last 
year. The Managing Director, Donald Moore, kindly presented me with a book about the company’s 
history. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 



Hidden issue of mental health highlighted 

Well done to local resident Gill Ball who came up with an outstanding way of highlighting the plight of 
people with mental health problems. Gill decided to mark National Mental Health Awareness Week by 
getting together with friends to knit a ‘mental health bandage’ which she wore on the steps of the 
Town Hall to show that mental health suffering can often be invisible whereas physical ill health can 
often be seen straight away. Her CogKNITive therapy campaign was a great way of challenging 
public attitudes and saying loud and clear that mental health should be treated with as much care as 
physical illness. 

 

Innovative idea for helping dementia sufferers 

A local Knit “n” Natter group have come up with the great idea of making “twiddle muffs” which they 
are donating to Stepping Hill hospital to help dementia patients suffering from dementia. I was really 
impressed with the muffs which are knitted in many colours and have buttons, bells or textured fabrics 
attached, so that patients with dementia, who often feel restless or agitated, can twiddle them with 
their hands. The group, who meet at Compass Point on Nangreave Road, is run by Beryl Manley. 
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Brinnington volunteer of the year 

 

 
I was delighted to present the Brinnington Volunteer of the Year Award 2016 to Rachel Glindon. 

Rachel does so much to get people involved in arts and crafts in Brinnington – an inspiration! 

Brinnington volunteer nominated for Cheshire Woman of 
the Year 

 

Claire Alcock, who is another committed community volunteer of Brinnington, has been nominated for 
the Cheshire Woman of the Year Award 2016. Her latest venture was to raise money for the NSPCC, 
through a raffle at First House. To support her, I donated a bottle of House of Commons Whisky to the 
raffle. 
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No child forced to live on the street 

 

As the Chair of the All-Party Parliamentary Group on Street Children, I was delighted to formally open 
Retrak’s new offices in Cheadle Hulme and to welcome their new Chief Executive Officer, Sir Peter 
Fahy, the former Chief Constable of Greater Manchester Police. 

Retrak is a wonderful charity, which works with children on the streets in many African countries and 
in Brazil. It provides vulnerable children with shelter, education and medical care through their drop-in 
centres. Last year Retrak helped over 800 street children return safely to family and community 
settings. 

Meeting Stockport volunteer ambassadors for Cancer 
Research 

Mark Angus and Sarah Lloyd from Stockport are both volunteer ambassadors for Cancer Research 
UK and they came to Parliament to support the charity’s new campaign to remove junk food 
advertising from TV before the 9pm watershed. We should all give children the best chance of a 
healthy future and I am grateful to Cancer Research UK for their efforts to tackle the impact of junkf 
food advertising on children’s lives. 
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